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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th November 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Stephen Kennedy, Jeanette Morton, David Leonard, Bill Caughey, Sam Howlett, John Patton, Patricia Gibson, Alan Hunter, Fred McCrea, David Johnston, Bill Clements, Ronnie Kennedy, Allan Davison, Ken Tweedie, Paul Kirk 
Apologies
No apologies were received
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted. 
Correspondence
Remittance Advice was received from Ulster Folk and Transport Museum to advise that £2000 payment has been made for June band concerts. All outstanding cheques have now been issued to bands.
Correspondence was also received from various parties regarding entertainment adjudication. These were read and discussed later in the meeting.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Ken Tweedie informed the meeting that the balance in the current account was £5442.35. 

AD notified the meeting that the 2010-2011 accounts had now closed but that the reported balance at the 2011 AGM will show an inflated balance due to un-presented cheques for the Folk & Transport Museum concerts.
Recent NIBA Championships

Allan Davison offered congratulations to all prize winners at the recent NIBA championships in Armagh and noted that it was very inspiring to see so many youth bands competing. Allan also congratulated the NIBA for a very successful event.


QUB Contest
The meeting was advised that 9 bands have entered the contest. Some disappointment was expressed at the low number of entries. There has been no notable feedback from bands to date which might explain the lack of entries although it is known that some have had issues with player availability and others may have prior engagements that weekend.
The draw was made as follows:
Youth Bands

1. 1st Old Boys Youth Band

4th Section

2. 1st Larne Old Boys Silver Band

3rd Section

1. CWA Brass

2. Lourdes Silver Band

3. Comber Silver
2nd Section

1. Templemore Band

2. Third Carrick Band

Championship Section

1. 1st Old Boys Silver Band

2. Downshire Brass
Start time for the day’s proceedings will be 1:30pm. Running order will be as above. 
Prizes will be awarded for Best March and Best Soloist in each section.

Tables left in the venue from an event the previous evening will need to be removed.

Queen’s University are happy to provide percussion equipment although this will need transported by the BBL to the venue on the day of the contest. Paul Kirk will bring a car and box trailer.

Percussion supplied will be in-line with that supplied for other contests. A full list of available percussion will be compiled and distributed to competing bands. Delegates were reminded that bands will not be permitted to use any of their own percussion equipment which has already been supplied, with the exception of snare drum.
Solos & Quartets Competition 2012
Alan Hunter advised the meeting that entry forms have now been distributed.
Les Neish has been confirmed as adjudicator for Senior Sections. John Houston has been confirmed as adjudicator for Junior Sections. 

Fivemiletown Contest
Allan Davison confirmed that the event will once again be sponsored by G R White & Sons to the value of £1850. The BBL is very grateful for this sponsorship.

Philip Harper to confirm whether he is available to adjudicate the contest.

Should Philip be unavailable, alternative adjudicators for the contest are Ian Brownbill, John Doyle, Ian Porterhouse.

Suggested entertainment adjudicator is John Williamson, the proprietor of the Valley Hotel. Allan will contact John to check availability. 
Alan Hunter to contact Wilfie Piper to enquire whether he might be interested in adjudicating a future event.

Entertainment Adjudication

At the last BBL meeting, delegates were requested to seek opinions from their bands on how entertainment might be adjudicated at contests. A lengthy discussion ensued regarding whether prizes should be awarded for music and entertainment. Various views were expressed and suggestions made including leaving the existing adjudication system in place, reducing the number of points awarded by each adjudicator, having separate prizes for entertainment and introduction of a new scoring system.

As a compromise, it was agreed by those present that adjudication at future BBL entertainment contests (commencing Fivemiletown 2012) will see Music and Entertainment adjudicators award places to bands, not points. Bands will then be awarded points according to where they have been placed by the respective adjudicator i.e. Bands placed 1st will be awarded 10 points, those placed 2nd will be awarded 9 points, those placed 3rd will be awarded 8 points, those placed 4th will be awarded 7 points and so on.

Scores for Music and Entertainment will then be aggregated and the band with the most points will win their section. 

In the event of a tie, the band with the highest music score will win.
At previous contests, the entertainment adjudicator has been briefed on what to look for, and what not to look for. 

In order that bands and adjudicators are clear on what will be judged, Allan Davison will draw up a briefing explaining how entertainment will be judged. This will be provided to competing bands and to the entertainment adjudicator.

This briefing will also be provided to those bands competing in the Queen’s University Festival of Brass.
Spring Festival 2012

Les Neish has been confirmed as adjudicator.

Bill Caughey advised the meeting that Maureen Orr would like to present a trophy to the BBL at the contest in memory of her late husband Derek. Maureen would prefer that the trophy be used for the Junior Band section. All delegates agreed that this would be acceptable.

Allan Davison to contact the organisers of the North West Festival to discuss arrangements for the day and possible funding.

Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 3rd December at 3pm in Laganvale Band Room. The Annual General Meeting will also occur on this date.
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